
U-6251A Enka Heritage Pre Bid Meeting October 27, 2021 at 10:00am 
 
Attendees: 
Mike Clark, NCDOT Project Manager mgclark@ncdot.gov 828-250-3000 
Steve Cannon, NCDOT Project Develop Engineer slcannon@ncdot.gov 828-250-3000 
Doug Clark, NCDOT Assistant Resident Engineer dmclark@ncdot.gov 828-713-2967 
Adam Rice, NHM Constructors LLC 
Stephen James, Chatham Civil Contracting, LLC 
David Maddex, Pomona Pipe Supply 
Eric Sims, Teraflex Group 
Nick Silvers, Rock Creek Grading 
 
Contract 
Steve Cannon kicked off the meeting with NCDOT introductions. 
Steve Cannon gave an overview of the contract and notified the contractors of the following: 

• Bid opening date and time. 
• Contract Time and ICT 
• Liquidated damages 
• Fuel Price Adjustment 
• DBE – 3% 
• Clearing Grubbing Method II 
• Burning Restrictions – No burning 
• Standard Price Adjustment 
• Snow Plowable Markers 
• Permits Discussion 

 
No questions regarding the quantities. 
 
Plans 
Steve gave an overview of the plans, 
 
Mike Clark discussed the intersection and the upcoming project U-6251B and the need for it. 
 
Steve opened the meeting to questions: 
Nick Silvers with Rock Creek Grading asked about the cracks in the sidewalk. Steve Cannon indicated 
that cracks in the sidewalk will need to be addressed after award of the contract. 
 
Dave Maddex with Pomona stated that Pomona would have a signed set of plans within 10 days after 
the order to be supplied to NCDOT for approval.  Mike Clark stated that NCDOT turnaround time will be 
10 days.  After NCDOT approval, Dave Maddex noted a delivery of 4-6 weeks. 
 
Steve Cannon discussed the discrepancy between the permitted length and proposed plan length of 
culvert.  Mike Clark to verify with appropriate parties.  It was determined after the meeting that NCDOT 
will address any pipe length adjustments with as-builts and appropriate agencies. 
 
Any questions regarding the project should be directed to Dan Johnson. 
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Steven James with Chatham Civil Contracting LLC asked if there was any possibility of any more time?  
Steve Cannon indicated that no additional time could be added to ICT 1.   
 
Steven James asked if there were any concerns with grooving a deck that old?  Mike Clark to verify with 
NCDOT Structures Unit. 
 
Is the Landfill lined?  Mike Clark to verify with the appropriate agency. 
 
With regards to utility box, the NCDOT Utility Coordinator is verifying the location and type. 
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